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Important Reminders: 

 Nov. 8 - No School Staff PD 

 

 Nov. 10, 11, 12  Drama Club 

      “The Little Mermaid” 

          7:00 PM UMS Gym 

 

 Nov. 18 - No School 

 

 Nov. 23 - 25 

              Thanksgiving Break 

 

 Nov. 28 - No School  

                  Staff PD 

 
 Dec. 15 - Students’ Last Day   
              Before Winter Break 
      End of 2nd Grading Period 

 

 Dec. 16 - No School  

                  Records Day 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Jan. 3 -  Return from Winter   

                Break 

 

 Jan. 16 - Holiday - No School 

                 

 Jan. 17 - No School -Staff PD 
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From the Superintendent - 
Can you believe we have already made it through the first quarter of the 2022-23 school year.  

I would like to express my many thanks to all who have made the start of the year so success-

ful.  As we continue into the second quarter, we are focusing on our mission to facilitate maxi-

mum learning for every student. The District could not achieve improvement without the 

strong partnership we share with our students, staff and community. I want to thank each of 

you for doing your part to live our mission. 
 

The District has had a busy and productive nine weeks.  Literacy is the top goal this school 

year.  We have made changes to help our students improve in reading and writing. Our task is 

to catch everyone up because of the loss of education our students had during COVID or when 

they were on virtual learning.  Because of the changes we made, we are seeing improvement 

throughout each of our grade levels. We have recently completed the beginning school year 

benchmarking on our students to see where they are at the start of the school year. This will 

help us to determine the growth they make throughout the remainder of the year.   
  
As we keep the school year and the upcoming activities in mind, we want to continue to stress 

our desire to provide a safe environment for all of our students.  October was anti-bullying 

month. The “Be an Upstander” program was put into place to teach students how bullying af-

fects others.  A special thank you to our guidance counselors for putting the program together.   

In November the staff will be doing active shooter training.  This is completed every three 

years to ensure all employees know what to do in case of an emergency.  Remember, safety is 

everyone’s concern, if you see something or hear anything please let someone know.   
 

Attendance was a major issue for our students last year.  We have added a district level attend-

ance monitor to help get students to school.  As a reminder for parents, if you need help to get 

your student to school please call your building so we can focus on what you may need.  

Please check out the webpage for attendance information if you need some clarification of 

how attendance is labeled by the courts.  
  
As fall starts to end, the snow and ice of winter will be beginning.  If you have not signed up 

for the OneCall alert system this would be a good time to consider it. The quickest way to be 

notified of school closings or emergencies is through the OneCall system. We will also have 

the information posted to our webpage and use the local television and radio stations. If you 

have made a change in your address or phone number, please notify the building secretaries so 

these can be updated in our systems. This helps the district to provide information to you 

quickly.     
 

Thank you all for letting us be a part of the education of your children and for all of the sup-
port you have shown us.    

 

Scott Hartley, Superintendent  
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Treasurer’s Office News 
Mrs. Kellie Breehl, Treasurer 

 

Did you know…   
What has the ESSER funds done for your district?  

North Fork Schools was allotted $3,496.550.80 in Elementary and Secondary Schools Emergency Relief 

funds (ESSER). These funds were allocated in three different phases with the last phase ending in the 2023-

2024 school year. The funds are reimbursed after expenses are paid by the district.  
 

With the ESSER funds the district purchased four buses, replaced the high school chiller (HVAC), added 

middle school air conditioners and increased the ventilation. Technology infrastructure was increased,  

laptops and iPads were purchased, and the curriculum has been enhanced. Seven positions, including  

elementary art, physical education, and music were added to the ESSER budget. Math and reading tutors 

were also added to assist with learning loss.  
 

What is to come?  

Both elementary chillers (HVAC) will be scheduled for replacement. The curriculum and technology  

enhancements will continue. Positions previously removed from the General Budget will gradually be  

returned; by removing these positions we were able to increase our cash position and sustain the newly 

hired positions.  

For more information or questions please contact the Treasurer's Office at 740-892-3897.  

 

 

 

~ Mark your calendar! ~ 
 

KINDERGARTEN SCREENING  
for the 2023-2024 school year 

March 9 and 10, 2023 
 

Students must be 5 years old by  
August 1, 2023. 

 
More information to follow. 
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What’s Happening at UHS 
Upcoming Events 
 November 8   No School Staff PD 

 November 10-12  Fall Musical “The Little Mermaid”  

 November 11   Kona Ice during lunch 

 November 23-25  Thanksgiving Break 

 November 28   No School Staff PD 

 December 9   Kona Ice during lunch 

 December 15   Last Day before Winter Break 

 January 3   Return from Winter Break 
 

National Bullying Prevention Month 
 

The month of October was National Bullying Prevention Month! District wide, the 

counseling department implemented themed activities and information was sent out 

to families and students. 

Student Activities during the week of October 10
 
- 14: 

Spirit Week 

Upstander Video (shown during U-Time) on 10/7 

Counselor Connection in the lunchroom on 10/12 

Be an Upstander coloring mural (in the lunchroom) 

T-Shirt Design competition (The winning design will be made into a t-shirt that 

can be purchased by all students, staff, and families in North Fork.) 

Social Media Posts (made by the counseling department & Publications class!) 

 

Five teachers volunteered (one for each day) to make a positive, uplifting, or infor-

mational statement on the announcements. 

 

During the week of October 17, the “What it means to be an Upstander” video was 

shown during U-Time. 

 

Utica Merchants Association 
During the month of October, the following students spent time and collaborated 

with the Utica Merchants Association: Tyler Chinn, Hayden Smith, Madalyn Reed, 

and Ellie Boggs. The students shared their aspirations and future plans. The stu-

dents also stayed after to get input on some programs that could make a connec-

tion with the merchants. 

 



 

Redskin Recognition Program 
Utica High School is continuing our Redskin Recognition Program this year. Every 

two-weeks we will be recognizing students who embody the positive behaviors we 

are looking for at UHS. Each staff member can recognize one student for each des-

ignated time frame. Winners will be announced during U-Time and will be eligible 

for gift card drawings! 
 

Second Nine-Weeks 
                   Positive Behavior     Dates 

 

 

 

Newark Rotary Club Participants  

Josie Mueller and Laura Brubaker have been involved with the 

 Newark Rotary Club (Rotary International District 6690) during  

the month of October. They were able to attend a presentation  

by State Senator Jay Hottinger. 

 

Utica FFA 
On October 19

th
, the Agricultural Science  

department participated in the Licking County Farm  
Bureau farmers’ luncheon. Pictured to the right:   
Brianne Priest, Audrey Boeshart, Melinda Wesley,  
Abby Paxton, Carlie Hill, Arthur Hollenback, Todd  
Orr, Logan Scarberry, and Wyatt Cullop. 

 

Respect “Be Kind” October 24 – November 4 

Responsibility “Be on time & prepared 
for class” 

November 7 – 17 

Community “Help Others” November 21 – December 2 

Achievement “Complete all  
assignments on time” 

December 5 - 15 

Respect Community 

Page 4 NEWSLETTER 



Gifted Update by Jaime Hale, Gifted Intervention Specialist 

This year is off to a great start!  This is the third year for the first-grade talent develop-
ment program called Primary Education Thinking Skills (PETS). In the first lessons, stu-
dents hear the story of Dudley the Detective who teaches us how to do deductive rea-
soning to come up with one and only one right answer.  Teachers have reported that 
students are applying the skill in other parts of their day and they are remembering to 
use all of the information so that they, “Don’t jump to conclusions!”  In our next les-
son, students meet Isabel the Inventor, who looks at things differently to produce lots 
and lots of ideas.  Students get to use creativity and imagination to design a bicycle for 
a spider and an acorn picker-upper for Isabel’s treehouse.  Students receive 
“brainfocals” which are star-shaped paper glasses so that they can see things different-
ly and creatively.  Throughout the year students will learn convergent thinking 
(deductive logic/analytic), divergent thinking (creative/inventive), visual/spatial per-
ception, and evaluative thinking.  Students receive an object to remind them of each 
thinking skill.   

Students get to choose a goal to work on throughout the year which gives them own-
ership and motivation to achieve their goals.  This year ELA students are working on 
reading and comprehending above grade level texts, analyzing theme and how it inter-
acts with story elements, and conducting and reporting on research projects on a topic 
of their choice.  Math students this year want to focus on solving real world story prob-
lems involving area, fractions and decimals, and algebra.  We will do several STEM 
challenges throughout the year in which students will use a design process to create 
and revise a solution to a problem.   

Gifted tip:  Have you asked a question today?   

Asking questions can be powerful in the learning process.  First of all, it gets the brain 
ready to learn information.  Secondly, it keeps us motivated to continue learning.  
Check out these student-created posters reminding us to ask questions to learn more!  
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~ CONGRATULATIONS NEWTON ELEMENTARY STUDENTS~ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mrs. Basista is so proud of these Newton Elementary kids!  They completed their goals for Period 3 
from the Active Fit Youth Wellness Program during the 2021-22 school year, which ended August 31, 
2022!  These students have:  
 

 Proven to be great leaders by practicing Habit #7 of our Leader in Me program and are 
accomplishing P.E. State Standard #3. 

 Helped Newton earn money for new P.E. equipment from the Licking Memorial Health 
Systems. 

 Been placed in the Active Fit Prize Drawing for super cool fitness equipment.  (Graham 
Keller won a $100 Gift Card to Dick's Sporting Goods!) 

 Become stronger and healthier! ☺ 
 

Front Row from Left: Lennon Anderson, Jake Shipley, Emily Jones, Anna Sheck, Dominic Egleston, 
Mason Jenkins, Jasper Harvey, and William Brown 
Seated Middle Row from Left: Gavin Robinson, Corbin Garee, Kamden Ricketts, Brody Breneman, 
Anthony Sheck, Peyton Collura, Benson Huber, and Katelyn Hollis 
Standing Middle Row from Left: Kody Lowry, Brock Mullins, Whitney Taylor, Sara Rock, Aubrey 
Kreager, Jeana Damron, and Lily Armentrout 
Back Row from Left: Graham Keller, Jakob Blacksten, Colton Triplett, Jesii Shaver, Kayleigh Griffith, 
Hannah Eyre, and Mrs. Basista - Newton Elementary PE Teacher 
*(Not Pictured, Emma Shipley)* 
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  ~ Newton Elementary News ~ 
Upcoming Dates at Newton: 
Nov 4   PTO Fall Dance Festival 

Nov 8   NO SCHOOL – Staff PD Day 

Nov 9-17  Book Fair  

Nov 10  Parent/Teacher Conferences 

Nov 16  Parent/Teacher Conferences 

Nov 17  Leader in Me Shirt Day 

Nov 18  NO SCHOOL  

Nov 23-25  NO SCHOOL – Happy Thanksgiving! 

Nov 28  NO SCHOOL - Staff PD Day 

Dec 15  End of 2nd Nine Weeks 

Dec 16  NO SCHOOL – Records Day 

Dec 19-Jan 2  WINTER BREAK  

 

Second Grade Field Trip to Legend Hills Orchard 
Our second graders got to enjoy a chilly, but fun-filled morning visiting Legend Hills Orchard to 
learn about Johnny Appleseed and the orchard itself. Virgil Hatch taught us a lot about all of the 
products that can be made from apples. We even got to meet Johnny Appleseed! (AKA Susan 

Hatch) After Mrs. Hatch’s presentation they received bags and were able to go apple picking. All of 
the students got to fill up their bags with yummy, delicious apples! After our trip to the orchard, 

we stopped by Miller Park to have a nice, cold picnic. We had such a fun time!  

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Newton Elementary 
(continued) 
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Curriculum Corner 
Stephanie Kimpel, Director of Curriculum and Assessment  

 

This fall, our early literacy curriculum was modified and includes two new programs.  Fundations, a Wil-

son Language program, and Heggerty, are programs structured in both phonemic awareness and 

phonics.  Both programs are included in daily instruction and provide a variety of learning strategies to 

help students master early literacy skills.  The goals for our improved phonics program are to ensure 

that students can make connections with sounds, letters, and how the letters and sounds create words 

and how the words appear in print.  All students in grades K-2 receive this instruction as a whole class 

with their grade level teacher. An informational parent meeting was held on October 12, 2022, that out-

lined the district’s plan to meet Ohio Department of Education’s “Plan to Raise Literacy” for all students.   

If you would like information from the meeting, please contact your child’s school.   
 

How can you help at home?  Read with your child as much as possible.  Read anything! Newspapers, 
magazines, books of all types.  The more students make connections with print outside of the class-
room, the more exposure they receive and can expand both oral and written comprehension.    

 

 

Technology Update ~ Heidi Williams 

• Thank you Worthington Library for the 75 desktops and 60 monitors! 

• Troubleshooting Reminders ~ If you’re having issues with the internet working 

at home, don’t forget to check filtering. After you have the Wi-Fi connected correctly, 

check the Cisco Filter App. 

 Open the app. 

Tap “Status” at the bottom of the screen. 

Tap “Protected by Umbrella.” 

Make sure both IPv4 and IPv6 are BOTH protected. If one or both are not: 

• Hold both the power button and the home button until the apple symbol appears. 

   Once the symbol appears then you may release the buttons.   

After you have restarted the iPad, check to make sure everything is connected  

correctly. After the hard restart, the Cisco filter app should now show fully protected. 
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What’s Happening at the Middle School? 

November 2022 
 

UMS Counseling wins an OSCAR! 

 
 

UPDATE ~ Middle School Entry for Child Pickup or Supply Dropoff  

As we continue to monitor the safety and security of our students and staff at the middle school, we are 

making some adjustments to tighten up admittance into the middle school building during school hours. 

The following process will be followed by the office staff when someone comes to the middle school 

doors. 

1. Outside guests will be asked to identify the student(s) they are here to pick up or drop off sup-

plies for and what their relationship is to the student. The guest may be asked to show a photo 

ID in some situations. Please have that ready to present to the intercom camera. 
 

2. The office staff will then look up the student information to confirm the guest’s ID and relation-

ship with the student. 
 

3. Once approved, the guest will be permitted to enter the building and come to the office to sign 

the student out or drop off the items for the student. 
 

4. When staffing allows it, an office staff member will come to the door and escort you to the of-

fice or your student to the door for added security. 
 

Please know that this is being done to try and maximize the protection of all students and staff, and not 

to delay you signing your child out. The office staff will work quickly to get through the process and get 

you on your way as soon as possible. Thank you! 



 
 
  

 
 

Welcome to the Utica Elementary Family 
We are proud to introduce our new staff  members for the 2022-2023 school year: 
 

Jamie Holtz- Intervention specialist 
 

Jamie is serving as an intervention specialist for fourth and fifth grade.  She graduated from Ohio State University with a 
bachelor’s degree in early childhood education (K-5). She is currently enrolled at American College of Education working 
on her Master’s Degree in Special Education. She has recently moved to Alexandria and will be getting married in Decem-
ber. She will then begin to go by Mrs. Reeves. In her free time, she enjoys spending time with family and riding around with 
her fiancé on the farm. She recently got an Australian Shepherd puppy named Jackson. Her dream school to work at has 
always been Utica Elementary, as she attended North Fork Local School District from kindergarten through twelfth grade. 
 

Lenae Marston- Reading Specialist 
 

Lenae is the Reading Specialist Coach for kindergarten through fifth grades at Utica Elementary.  She graduated from Ohio 
State University with a degree in Elementary Education (K-8) and graduated from Ashland University with a degree in Ele-
mentary Administration.  She and her husband, as well as their 3 children, are all proud graduates of Utica High School.  
She and her family live in the countryside of the North Fork School District and enjoy doing anything outdoors.  When 
Lenae is not traveling to Denison Big Red football games, she enjoys helping her family on the family farm.  Mrs. Marston 
began her teaching career several years ago as a fifth-grade teacher at Newton Elementary.  She then taught kindergarten 
for many years in the Newark City School District’s North Elementary, before having the opportunity to be a stay-at-home 
parent for their 3 children for many years.  As of recent, she has been teaching a Social Emotional Learning curriculum at 
Johnstown Elementary in the Johnstown Monroe school district.  Mrs. Marston considers herself a “lifelong learner” and 
wants to inspire her students to exceed expectations and instill a “Love for Learning” in all of her students.  She encourages 
parents to take an active role in their child’s education because, “Together We Teach”!!  
 

Sydney Mitchell- Art 
 

Sydney is the new traveling art teacher shared between Newton and Utica Elementary! She graduated from Ohio State Uni-
versity with a Bachelor's in Art Education in the spring of 2022.  Between the two schools, Sydney services over 700 stu-
dents.  She is excited to be given this opportunity to build and strengthen positive relationships with her students over the 
school year. Her goal is to provide students with the resources and confidence in their artistic abilities to be able to open 
up, let loose, and express their creativity in art class! In her free time, she enjoys practicing piano, keeping fish aquariums, 
hanging out with friends and playing with her new puppy, Chewbacca.  "I am enjoying getting to know the staff, students 
and communities of both Utica and Newton and I'm excited to see what the future holds!" 
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The Utica Elementary PTO is working tirelessly to support 

our students and staff. 

Our PTO helps facilitate various events throughout the year to enhance our community 

spirit. Their fundraising efforts go a long way to help purchase educational supports that 

make the school day a more valuable experience for the students of Utica Elementary.  

We are constantly searching for new volunteers to continue the successful ventures put 

in place by our PTO members.  Regardless of the amount of time you are able to devote, 

any amount of volunteering is appreciated.   To see more of our amazing activities, you can 

visit Utica Elementary PTO on Facebook. 

Heather Campbell: President  
Sarah Phillips: Vice President 

Megan Zander: Secretary 
Jamie Holtz: Treasurer 

 

Coming soon: Our First Fall Extravaganza 
Come make memories while supporting the PTO at our first ever family 

event fundraiser! The Fall Extravaganza has carnival games, food, drinks, 

face painting, a chili cook-off, prizes and more! Come join us on Novem-

ber 4, 2022 from 5:00 pm to 7:30 pm at Utica Elementary School.  Free 

admission; purchase tickets for games. 

 

Upcoming November Events  

November 9 and 16 Parent/Teacher Conferences 

November 4 - 11 Scholastic Book Fair 

 

      

  Happy Thanksgiving! 



 
  

 

Engaging Activities Around Utica Elementary 
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Here are a few pictures of 

the fifth graders ~ 

Math work is a bit more 
fun when you can work 
outside together on a 
beautiful day! Students 
work with calculators to 

see how quickly exponents 
grow.  

Fifth graders are 

practicing with 

their accountability 

partners on how to 

share their Leader-

ship Portfolios 

with  

parents. 

Mrs. Webster's 
class culminated a 
unit on landforms 
by making Sweet 

Tooth Islands 
and erupting a 

volcano! 
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Costume Parade 
 Creative spirit was on display as Utica Elementary stu-

dents and teachers participated in our annual costume 

parade through Oak Hill Manor.  We want to express our 

appreciation to Oak Hill Manor for allowing our students 

another opportunity to march in their costumes. 
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Students entering 7 - 12 grade and interested in taking College Credit Plus classes for the 
2023-2024 school year should attend the Annual College Credit Plus (CCP) Information 
Night on November 14th at 6:30 PM. If you are unable to attend, schedule an individual 
meeting with your student’s School Counselor.  
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Please check the North Fork website for 

updates. 

Redskin Athletics (northfork.k12.oh.us)  

  (Choose the Sports Schedules link.) 

https://www.northfork.k12.oh.us/RedskinAthletics.aspx
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